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A  D  M  I  N  I  S  T  R  A  T  I  V  E   D  E  T  A  I  L  S  

This issue is dedicated to Beth Gilgun, longtime newsletter volunteer, ad manager, and most re-

cently,  editor and publisher.  Her untimely passing leaves a huge hole in the life of the our com-

munity.  She played many roles in town, and  is greatly missed.  We recognize the sorrow and 

grief many in our town and in her other circles of friends and colleagues are experiencing, and 

pray for your healing.  Thank you, Beth. 

VERY IMPORTANT – PLEASE NOTE THESE CHANGES:  All articles, ads and correspondence should be emailed if possible  to    

warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com  .  If you cannot email,  drop off clearly printed articles in the METCALF CHAPEL MAIL-

BOX AT 32 ATHOL ROAD by the 20th of the month before the article will run. Please note that we do not accept FULL PAGE 

inserts at all for commercial ads, and are asking every organization in Town to keep their event flyers to 1/2 page or less. If 

a full page event flyer is desired, the organization may print the flyer themselves for insertion (call Andrea Woods 544-

6844 for the number of copies required) if the information cannot be fit to 1/2 page and a waiver is desired. Business card 

size ads are $7/month or $70/year. All material may be edited for length, ink intensiveness, or content and may not be 

anonymous. Some logs and minutes provided may only be available on the Warwick Website at www.warwickma.org due to 

space limitations.  

Phone Directory 

Emergency 911 

9 7 8 . 5 4 4 . 

Selectboard 6315 

Treasurer/Collector 3845 

Highway 6349 

Library 7866 

Fire Station 3314 

Animal Control 3402 

Animal Contr.Pager  978-217-

2681 

Clerk/Assessors 8304 

Bd of Health 6315 

Community School 6310  

Police Dept Business 2244 

Building Inspector 2236 

FAX all depts.         6499  

 

 

Warwick Broadband  

413-676-9544 

THANK YOU TO THE FOLLOWING DONORS AND ADVERTISERS 

 

Louise Doud,  Virginia Fellows,  Susan and Raymond Lagace,  Betsy and 

Gary Lochhead, Richard and Sally Ballou, Jones & Erviti, Alan Berman and 

Betsy Alkins 

$357.00 

Please be patient if you donated and your name is not here.  We are try-

ing to gather up everything from the Town Hall and from Beth’s house.  

Please be sure to send all future Donations and Ad Payments to  

WCN/Metcalf Chapel, 32 Athol Road, Warwick, MA 01378 

Thank you for your patience.  If an inordinate amount of time passes and 

your donation is not listed, the check may have been lost.  Please email 

us at warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com if that happens. 

WHY DID I GET MY NEWSLETTER IN HARD COPY WHEN I HAVE ALWAYS RE-

CEIVED IT VIA EMAIL?  If you are receiving this issue in hard copy and you 

would like to have it sent electronically to save paper and costs, PLEASE let us 

know.  We have been unable to recover a recent list of those receiving the 

Newsletter via the Warwick-L.  Please help us out by emailing warwicknews-

letter01378@gmail.com  to let us know that you do not need a hardcopy 

mailed in the future.  If you received this newsletter and no longer want it, 

please let us know that as well.                           Page 1
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Some tributes to Beth: 
Beth Gilgun will be missed by the 

town of Warwick for many rea-

sons. Mostly for her helpful atti-

tude.  She was always willing to 

help with questions regarding 

anything in the town hall or any 

question that you may only want 

someone else’s opinion on. I 

worked mostly with Beth when 

submitting my articles for the 

newsletter and anytime I had a 

question regarding anything in 

the town hall, she was available. 

This past year I worked with her 

to present her 1750’s clothing 

line which she made herself and 

was very knowledgeable about 

that time period. I did not know 

she was into the history of that 

time period until she discussed it 

at our Women’s Guild meeting. 

She told us about the many his-

torical reenactments of that time 

period she attended across the 

country. 

She loved her job and her many 

adventures. My thoughts and 

prayers go out to all her family 

and many friends.  

-Gloria Varno 

Beth was my neighbor 

and the town employ-

ee I worked most 

closely with on Library 

stuff.  It took me 

awhile to warm up to 

her quirky personality, 

but eventually I did.  

She was my go-to per-

son and was nearly 

always helpful.  She 

struck me as a no non-

sense person, but we 

had our share of off-

the-cuff chats, and 

even laughs about 

matters both ordinary 

and strange.  I still ex-

pect to see her at 

Town Hall. 

-Ivan Ussach 

HELP WANTED:  The Newsletter requires many hands to publish each month.  With the passing of Beth Gilgun, we 

will need a new hand or two or three.  The jobs that need filling are described below.  If you would like to lend a 

hand and have time and skills to offer, please reach out to warwicknewsletter01378@gmail.com or call Andrea 

Woods at 544-6844.  We can provide a more detailed job description.  All positions are Volunteer/Unpaid. 

EDITOR—maintain email mailing list, accept articles and produce the monthly newsletter.  Need skills with Word and 
PDF editing or similar.  Work with Treasurer on Donations listing. 

ADVERTISING EDITOR  - maintain list of advertisers, request payment, create new business card ads as needed and 
forward payments to Treasurer. 

PUBLISHER  - print the newsletter and make sure the Collators get it in a timely fashion.  Print the mailing labels 
and keep the list up to date with assistance of editor. 

We currently have an active  Assistant/Substitute Editor, Treasurer, Proofreader, Volunteer Collating Coordinator, 
and Mailer.  Thank you to them! 

The news of Beth Gilgun's passing filled me with 

a profound sense of loss. Beth supported the 

Warwick community tirelessly in so many ways: 

the newsletter, long-time assessor & assessor's 

clerk, treasurer, cultural council, town hall 

meals...... She knew what was happening, who 

was buying or selling property, who to talk to 

about anything - all done in a cheery way!  I will 

miss her laughs and inside information at the 

library & town common gatherings, but I espe-

cially will miss her when it comes time again to 

have the Annual Arts Council Show and January 

town hall soup event. She was our mother hen: 

hanging quilts & fabrics expertly, running to her 

house or office for supplies, bringing tablecloths, 

wine glasses, silverware & china plates for our 

receptions (and bringingt them home to wash 

herself), opening the town hall early the next 

morning. But the best was the fabulous KAHLUA 

MOUSSE that she brought at least twice a 

year!  She spent many hours significantly alter-

ing my daughter's wedding dress that was my 

late wife's, meeting with my daughter 2-3 times 

and then refusing any compensation for her 

effort. Beth was a treasure for this town!  

 

Tom Wyatt - Warwick Arts Council, Education 

Committee, Broadband Committee 

                          Page 2



February 2022 

Warwick, Massachusetts 

Warwick Council on Aging 

Council on Aging has now begun offering counseling by Tracy Gaudet on fuel assistance, health care assistance, 

etc on every other Tuesday for seniors in need. It will be at the school cafeteria . 

Foot Clinic 

February 11, 2022 At the Metcalf Chapel at 8 a.m.  

HELP WANTED: 

The Town’s Finance Committee 
(FinCom) is seeking a notetaker to keep 
notes and write up meeting minutes 
through April (budget season). 
Meetings are on Zoom every other 
Thursday starting at 6:30pm and 
lasting about 2 hours plus time to write 
up the formal minutes draft.  Experi-
ence taking notes and/or with Zoom is 
helpful but not necessary.  Next 
meeting is 2/3/22. Please contact Di-
ana Noble at   

nobled@town.warwick.ma.us if inter-
ested.  

Warwick Women’s Guild Events 

*** ALL EVENTS ARE PENDING BASED ON THE  

CORONAVIRUS GUIDELINES*** 

February 1, 2022 The Warwick Women’s Guild will meet on 

Tuesday, February 1, 2022 at 1 PM in the school library. As 

last month’s meeting was cancelled, we will hold our annual 

business meeting followed by stories or games that we de-

cide upon. 

 

March 1, 2022 The Warwick Women’s Guild will meet on 

Tuesday, March 1, 2022 at 1 PM in the school library. 

 

-Gloria Varno 
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 Restaurant Review—Gloria Varno 

KRO'S on the Common                                          https://www.krosonthecommon.com/ 

10 Baldwinville Road                                               978.652.5780 / 978.652.5781 

Templeton, MA 01468 

Closed Monday & Tuesday  - Wednesday thru Sunday 8am-2pm 

This is one of the places I discovered on my Country Roads Christmas Tour. I knew about it as the owner is the daughter of 

my old bowling captain. Decided to stop in for lunch on the Christmas Tour. The whole place has been remodeled since 

Country Mischief owned it. Spaces are bigger and rooms wide open. The porch was in the process of being ‘winterized’ so 

that can be used also.  They serve breakfast and lunch all day. I chose lunch when I was there and selected a burger. Burg-

ers are served on Brioche bun, Little Leaf lettuce, sliced tomato, red onion with choice of chips, green salad, fresh fruit or 

House cut fries +$1. Their menu consists of a page of breakfast items and their lunch menu consists of soups & salads, 

sandwiches, burgers and yummy looking desserts. Breakfast items are price ranged $8 to $12 and lunch items from $12 to 

$16. 

My burger was excellent and the fries very tasty but could have been a little thicker for my palate. I must say, I had no 

room for dessert after eating the burger and fries. Next time, it's salad so I can try a dessert. 

It’s a short ride to Templeton Center from Warwick but may be really busy on the weekend. Call ahead and you might be 

able to put your name on a list. We had quite a wait when we ‘dropped in’, so since it was cool but sunny, in November, 

we sat on the lawn in chairs for the wait. They also have entertainment during the summer months, with picnic tables in 

the yard. I highly recommend giving it a try. I think you will enjoy it. Bon Appetit. 

CEMETERY COMMISSION NEWS 

 

We have been looking into our price structure for sale of lots and burial fees to bring them more up to date. After 

doing research into what other area towns charge, we find our fees are much lower than average in this area 

and are far lower than what larger towns charge. Our burial fees are basically level funded, what we receive is 

what is paid out for digging, with no revenue to add to cemetery funds. 

The sale of lots is divided into a sale of lots account that leaves money available for cemetery use and a perpetu-

al care fund where only the interest is available for use. Our current prices have served us for basic needs until 

now however as our cemetery is filling up we are looking to expand into section 8 (the field in the south west 

corner) and the need to put an access road through that area. We are also having some much needed tree work 

done through out the cemetery. Beginning in January 2022 the fee for each single grave will be $425 to be divid-

ed with $325 into sale of cemetery lots and $100 into perpetual care. Burial fees will be $450 for a full burial with 

marking and digging remaining the same and $150 to go into sale of cemetery lots. Burial fees for cremations 

will be $200 with marking and digging remaining the same and $100 to go into sale of cemetery lots. 

And thank you to those who helped with fall cleanup.  I would like to take a moment to recognize Beth Gilgun 

and all the help she gave me navigating town finances when I came to the commission.  Beth always answered 

my questions and a few times walked over and knocked on my door to have me correct something.  She also 

took cemetery commission calls that came to the town hall and got the message to me and was always there to 

help families after funeral gatherings.  Thank you, Beth.   Clyde Perkins Jr. Chairman 
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Warwick School Renewal News – February 2022 

 

Tom Wyatt, Warwick Education Committee 
 

Good news: An after-school program w ill begin in W arwick on March 2 nd! The Warwick Cultural 
Council (a local chapter of the MA Cultural Council) awarded a grant that will fund an after-school program for 
Warwick children beginning on Wednesday, March 2nd continuing each Wednesday until the end of the school 
year. The program will begin again when school starts in September and continue through December 2022.  

   The grant was written by Ed. Committee member Janice Starmer and awarded to the Warwick Arts Council, 
which will also be donating funds for materials. The afternoon program will include one hour of art, plus time for 
exercise, play, socializing, and time in the library to read, do homework. Details are being worked out now. 
Janice (an accomplished artist) will coordinate the program and teach the classes. She is looking for other artists 
to join in plus people who would like to help. The bus will drop off enrolled children at Warwick Community 
School (WCS) for supervised activities until 5-5:30 p.m. (parent pick-up). 

     For more info plus signup forms, contact: Janice via email at hoothill@valinet.com. The signup forms will also 
be at the library. The program is open to all Warwick children in K- 6 grades from any school program. If space is 
available, Orange students can participate. 
 

More good news: the Sum m er Program  at WCS returns!  

The Warwick Arts Council received another grant from the  

Warwick Cultural Council (also written by Janice Starmer)  

to fund a 3-week summer 2022 session. Selectboard  

member Brian Snell and Janice will coordinate with Antioch 

University joining the program team again. Details coming. 
 

A second day of after-school programming w ill be starting up soon, likely on Fridays. This w ill 
focus on outdoor/nature activities. Email Janice if interested. More details soon. 
 

Volunteers –parents, grandparents, or community members - are needed for the after-school and summer pro-
grams to help with library staffing, answering phones and being another set of hands. Please contact Janice or 
Adam Holloway (contact info below).  
 

Warwick school planners have re-energized to find a way for our youngest children to have elementary 
public education in Warwick starting in the fall of 2022. Warwick has one more full school year as part of the Pi-
oneer district. Our 2022 goals include providing not only after school & summer programs, but also early child-
hood at WCS and at least kindergarten. The four committees involved are coordinating with the Pioneer district 
and continuing to address the many transition steps needed for complete K-6 public education to start in War-
wick beginning with the 2023-24 school year. To help us plan, please help us identify children 4 - 6 years old 
entering school for the first time in kindergarten or 1st grade, especially families new to town. Contact info is be-
low. 

 

 

THANK YOU to all who w rote DESE letters and signed the petition – it helped! Officials from DESE 
were very aware of communications supporting Warwick's efforts. 
 

The Pavilion/Amphitheater and Outdoor Classroom  at WCS will be built in 2022. This project wouldn’t be possi-
ble without our many supporters. Thank you! There is much needed equipment to buy but donations are still 
welcome: make checks payable to: Town of Warwick – Pavilion and mail to: Town of Warwick, Pavilion Project 
41 Winchester Rd, Warwick, MA 01378. 

 

Want to be updated on W arw ick’s School Renewal? Visit our website: https://www.school-redesign.com/ or 
facebook page. Or Contact Adam Holloway: 978-501-0609 or Tom Wyatt 413-768-8641 or email: school-
redesign@town.warwick.ma.us.  
 

                    Warwick: committed to educating Warwick youth in town since 1768.                           Page 5
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LIBRARY NEWS – January/February 2022 
 
Ivan Ussach, Library Director 
 
Library hours: Monday 10-4, Tuesday 1-8, Thursday 5-8, Saturdays 10-12:30. Contact: war-
wick@cwmars.org; 544-7866. 
 
*** Covid operations update: *** Effective December 18th, 2021, until further notice - To protect 
public health, masks are required to enter the Library. The Library has a supply for those who need 
one. Curbside assistance will happily be provided for those who choose not to mask up. Thank you and 
stay healthy! 
 
Wowbrary e-newsletter: Contact the Library if you ’d like to receive weekly notices of new items 
available for borrowing, with graphics and full description. 
 
Museum Passes: The Library currently offers passes to the Clark Museum/Institute, MassMOCA 
and the Eric Carle Museum of Picture Book Art. 
 
Monthly Short Story Hour - Karen Russell: Thursday, February 17th @ 7:30 pm This 
month’s selection will be from Russell’s Orange World (2019). Be a reader—or come just to lis-
ten. 
 
Letters of interest: The letter O” is the oldest letter, its shape unchanged since its adoption in the 
Phoenician alphabet, c. 1300 B.C. The newest letters to be added to the English alphabet are “j” and 
“v,” which are zof post-Shakespearean use (c. 1630). Formerly they were used only as variants of “i” 
and “u.” (Guinness Book of World Records) 
 
The Massachusetts Board of Library Commissioners (MBLC) is working with Boston Public Li-
brary (BPL) to expand statewide eContent. In its role as Library for the Commonwealth, BPL resources 
are available to all Massachusetts residents. Users from outside Suffolk county make up 66% of eCon-
tent checkouts and more than 149,000 residents outside of Boston have a BPL eCard. Since January 
2019, eContent checkouts have increased 25%. The MBLC is supporting BPL’s efforts to meet in-
creased statewide demand with $117,000 in federal CARES Act funds. 
 

Trivia you can’t live without: World’s largest Snickers bar - In 2020, the Mars Co. made the largest 
Snickers bar ever, weighing in at over … 2 tons! Yet it only briefly held the  Guinness World Record for 
the largest chocolate nut bar – until a giant Reese’s Take 5 beat it two weeks later. (BackThen History 
10-24-21) 
 

AGE FRIENDLY SURVEY: People aged 50 years and older, and/or their caregivers are asked to complete 

this survey.  Survey responses will guide local actions to make the region a more supportive place for 

everyone as we age, and takes only 10 to 15 minutes to complete.   

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/age-friendly-survey 

 

WHY IT MATTERS: The Age- and Dementia-Friendly Movement seeks to create welcoming and accessible 

communities where all residents of all ages can thrive.  This worldwide movement looks at physical and 

social aspects of living and seeks change to increase everyone’s ability to participate in their communi-

ty.  For more information or to become involved, please contact Meg Ryan, RN,  Regional Public Health 

Nurse, Cooperative Public Health Service at FRCOG, (mryan@frcog.org,  413 774-3167 x 158), or Nour 

Elkhattaby Strauch – Age-Friendly Program Manager at LifePath, nelkhattabystrauch@lifepathma.org 
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Coordinator for the February Community Newsletter – David Young 

We in town government made a clerical error last year when calculating the taxes. I did not notice it and the 

state did not either. My friend and former treasurer said online something to the effect that it would be nice if 

the error were in the taxpayer’s favor for once. Well, it was, and we did not even notice until a year later. That 

omission undercharged the taxpayers last year by about $2 per thousand. It felt good. It was $160,000 of reve-

nue we did not bill or collect. And even so we ended the year with a small surplus. That was the pandemic 

effect. Underspending budgets. Tax rate setting has been done correctly this year. It was an increase over last 

year. To further confuse things this is a revaluation year. Revaluation is coming. But in the meantime, knowing 

the upward price trend we applied a desk job 10 percent across the board valuation increase. That was to keep 

us closer to 100% full fair value. Assessing provides the basis to distribute the tax burden. 

March 28 at 7 pm at the school the Selectboard have scheduled a special town meeting to appropriate funds to 

pay Warwick’s share of Pioneer’s School System debt which was assumed to cover the district’s FY18 deficit. The 

amount of our share is about $35k and we must pay it this year or get more delay in departing the regional dis-

trict. The other matter is to approve acquisition of donated forest land. This is part of the Landscape Partnership 

award we sought with Mt Grace Land Trust and Mass Audubon. While TM voted to allow the Selectboard to ap-

ply for and expend grants, there is special protection in the law to prevent unwanted conveyances of real prop-

erty, so we need a Town Meeting vote just as we sought when we acquired the Vic Shaw property. 

So much loss of Warwick friends and loved ones has happened in the past weeks with Oliver Fellows, Carol 

Kahler, Miryam Williamson, Gunnar Lambert, Martha Kitchen, and Beth Gilgun passing. It was Beth who so often 

lately organized and staffed the kitchen for many memorial receptions. And she took on all manner of business 

that came to the town hall. There was no January newsletter because of her death. We were not ready. She was 

Assessor, Assessor’s Clerk, Treasurer,  and more. Friends will gather sometime in the Spring to remember her.  

Here is one for the win column; we finally got good mobile cellular. If you want service get yourself over to AT&T 

or an MVNO (mobile virtual network operator) who operate on AT&T facilities. This could be AT&T or AT&T pre-

paid and include mobile virtual operators like TracFone, and Consumer Cellular. Terry K got a lot of folks on pre-

paid phones on Verizon because it used to be the best of the worst for getting service in town. Now the game is 

AT&T. It may be necessary to change phone sim to an AT&T network if you are on TracFone or the Walmart 

offering. Your old phone might work on AT&T because this is newer GSM and LTE (4G service). My Original Veri-

zon Google Pixel phone works on AT&T. A phone that is older and only 3G will not work. And only an AT&T 

phone will manage Wi-Fi calling on this network. It is something about the phone’s ROM. Wi-Fi calling will not 

be an issue if you are under a good mobile signal. 

The town had to report results of environmental testing we did in newly drilled test wells at the foreclosed-on 

McKnight property. We did not encounter the petrol related results that we feared based on the land’s history. 

We did get reportable PFAS, a drinking water toxin. This may be from dumped roofing materials. We are work-

ing with EPA, the state DEP, and are being assisted by FRCOG with Brownfield funding. I have contacted all prop-

erty owners within 500’ and requested they get tested.  
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TRINITARIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  
of WARWICK 

          FEBRUARY  2022 

 

Dear Friends, 

Way back in the mid to late ‘70’s, Rev David Ray, then pastor of the Trinitarian Congregational Church, started a 
modest community newsletter as a mission of the church to the community. It was typed and run off on a mimeograph 
machine at the church by volunteers. Under the initial guidance of Judy Styles and Diana Tandy, that modest newsletter 
has become a valuable tool to keep the larger community informed about local events, the workings of Town govern-
ment and local interests. Diana kept the newsletter going and growing until medical issues forced her to curtail much of 
her activity for a time.  

Andrea Woods stepped up to help and in her first issue in 2004 she wrote, “thank you to Diana Tandy, Linda Gale 
and Betsy Lincoln for 25 yrs of editing”. She reached out to others to help as the job became more time and energy de-
manding. Janet Alden took on the keeping of the books, Nancy Hickler took on the monthly printing at the Library and she 
and then Beth Anderson helped with proof reading. The Warwick Women’s Guild continued to collate, label and mail the 
then hardcopy only Newsletter.  

Beth Gilgun became involved sometime later when the Newsletter began selling ads for local businesses. That was 
more than any of those volunteering at the time wanted to take on and she did a great job. In 2018, Beth took on the full 
editorial and publishing responsibilities.  She did that right up until she died suddenly Dec 19, 2021. 

We owe all these women a huge THANK YOU for their dedication and commitment to this community and the 
monthly Newsletter that keeps us connected and informed about our community. There now are other ways of com-
municating that didn’t exist for most of the Newsletter’s life, but the Newsletter still remains a valuable source of Town 
news and information. Andrea and Beth Anderson are working hard to pull all the pieces together so this Newsletter can 
return after a month’s disruption. It has been time consuming and at times frustrating because the thumb drive Beth 
worked from could not be found.  The mailing list may be incomplete for this month, but if you know anyone who is not 
getting their usual format, please let us know. You can leave a message at the Chapel, with Andrea or with Nancy Kilhart. 

At this time, I want to raise up Diana Tandy and Beth Gilgun in particular because they seem cut from the same 
cloth. They were involved in so many groups and organizations it’s mind-boggling. Diana was active (and I mean ACTIVE) 
in the church, the Orange Community Band, Women’s Guild, and other places I can’t recall right now. She was a caring 
and nurturing person whose heart went out to those who struggled in life. She connected with people deeply; she con-
soled, counseled, cooked for them with love and compassion. And she put that same energy, love and commitment into 
all she did with the organizations she was a part of. 

Beth was the same in many ways. She was one of the first contacts people new to Town had at the Town Hall. She 
was welcoming, helpful and pleasant; a fount of information and encouragement as Assessors clerk, Treasurer and proba-
bly other specified and unspecified jobs. She was always offering to help the church put on community suppers, organize 
and prepare food for weddings, funerals and other events special in people’s lives. She cared. She was an accomplished 
seamstress and historian. She was deeply involved at Old Deerfield and the Petersham Rod & Gun Club, and yet there 
was always time to help those who needed help. Diana and Beth were the sort of people who make a town like Warwick 
a special place. And there are more like them out there in this special community we inhabit.  

Now, we are looking for people who would like to keep the Newsletter alive. Andrea and Beth Anderson have devel-
oped some job descriptions and are willing to help get things rolling again, but not indefinitely.  Much of the structure is 
still there and working. If you think you would like to help, let us know (and you DON’T have to be a woman to do this).  

 

In faith, hope & love, Dan 
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TRINITARIAN CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH  
of WARWICK 

UP COMING EVENTS 
 

On Sunday, Feb 6, the SOUPER BOWL collection will help fund the Western MA Food Bank and 
the Orange Food Pantry. A check should be made out to TCCW with a memo line “Souper Bowl”. 
Thanks for your support. 

 

AFGHAN REFUGEES – We are in contact with an organization in Brattleboro to help support re-
cent Afghan refugees who are being settled in the southern Vermont area. We have been as-
sisting with transporting them from the Manchester, NH airport to Brattleboro (thanks so much 
Tom Z) and have gotten some donations of money to the organization and furniture to the stor-
age area in Brattleboro. There is more to do to help these people who risked their lives and fami-
lies to help US soldiers in Afghanistan. It seems like the least we could be doing for them. If you 
would like to help, contact the church (metcalfucc@gmail – or 978-544-2630) 

 

ON-GOING ACTIVITIES AT THE METCALF CHAPEL 

 

FREE FOOD AT THE CHAPEL  starts at 11 AM Fridays. 

The food that comes on Friday, thanks to Cliff Fournier and others, usually includes fro-
zen meats as well as bakery goods and produce. Zac Marti is still bringing fresh vegetables, 
mainly root crops at this point, so come check it out.  

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS  

Nonperishable food, personal hygiene items and household cleaning supplies are collected 
in the front hall of the Chapel. Disposable diapers, personal & household cleaning items are es-
pecially needed as they cannot be purchased with “food stamps”.   

MEDICAL SUPPLY LIBRARY  

We have crutches, wheelchairs, walkers and many other medical supplies for free loan at 
the Chapel. Check us out before buying new. 

SHEETS, PILLOW CASES AND OTHER LINENS    There is a box in the front hall of the Chapel 
for these items for the Franklin Emergency Shelter in Greenfield. Warm, outdoor clothing is also 
appreciated. 
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Sun Mon Tues Wed Thur Fri Sat 

  1 

Library 1-8pm 

 

Women’s Guild 

1pm 

2 3 

Library 5-8pm 

4 

Free Food Fri-

day 11am 

5 

Transfer Station 

8-3 

Library 10-

12:30 

Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 

6 

Worship Ser-

vice 10am 

 

Souper Bowl 

Collection 

7 

Library 10-4 

8 

Library 1-8pm 

9 

Book Club at 

Library 10am 

10 

Library 5-8pm 

11 

Foot Clinic 

 

Free Food Fri-

day 11am 

12 

Transfer Station 

8-3 

Library 10-

12:30 

Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 

13 

Worship Ser-

vice 10am 

14 

Library 10-4 

 

VALENTINE’S 

DAY 

15 

Library 1-8pm 

16 17 

Library 5-8pm 

 

Short Story 

Hour 7:30pm 

18 

 

Free Food Fri-

day 11am 

19 

Transfer Station 

8-3 

Library 10-

12:30 

Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 

20 

Worship Ser-

vice 10am 

21 

Library 10-4 

22 

Library 1-8pm 

23 24 

Library 5-8pm 

25 

 

Free Food Fri-

day 11am 

26 

Transfer Station 

8-3 

Library 10-

12:30 

Climate Vigil 

11:30-12:30 

 

27 

Worship Ser-

vice 10am 

28 

 

Library 10-4 
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